
 

 

 

Liberty  
33 Stearns St 
Po Box 270 
Massena, New York, 13662 

T  315-769-3511 
F  315-764-9226 
Libertyutilities.com 
 

 

 

 

June 2, 2021 

 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission 

3 Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12223-1350 

 

 

Re: Case 20-M-0029 - In the Matter of the 2019 Amendment to the Public 

Service Law, Section 66-p (C. 705, L. 2019), Relating to Billing 

Information for Residential Rental Premises.  

 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips, 

 

The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by Mark E. Saltsman, Vice President and General 

Manager, are transmitted for filing.     

  

First Revised Leaf Nos. 3 & 108 

 

PSC No. 1 – GAS 

  Effective October 1, 2021 

 

The Company seeks a waiver of newspaper publication required by PSL § 66 (12) (b) 

and 16 NYCRR § 720-8.1 because the new law has already taken effect, and the tariff 

revisions are clarifying in nature and do not impact customer rates or charges.  

 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me 

with any questions or concerns. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Kimberly S. Baxter 

Manager, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 

(315) 842-3622 

Kim.Baxter@libertyutilities.com  
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